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D a t e s  f o r  Yo u r  D i a r y

3rd September: Revive
	 Revive returns with a dessert night

1st October: Revive Conference
	 Featuring Samuel Poots (NTM)

7-10th November: Killyhevlin
	 For more information see the booking form at the 	
	 end of this magazine

3rd December: Christmas Praise
	 7:30pm in the Faith Mission Centre, Portadown
	 Featuring Tamlaghtmore Silver Band and special 	
	 singers

Mission Matters:
3rd Monday of each month at 8pm
Watch online via Facebook and Youtube
Resuming in September

Zoom Prayer Meeting:
1st Monday of each month at 8pm via Zoom
Meeting ID: 435 081 0967	
Code: 150967



P r e s i d e n t ’ s
T h o u g h t  f o r  t h e  d a y

Pastor Victor Maxwell, President of 
our mission, has written many books 
throughout the years. One such book is 
“A Light For Your Way”, a daily devotional 
book which takes the reader on a journey 
throughout the year, with various 
devotionals recounting events from 
the past on the mission field, and other 
thought provoking articles, all which 
point us toward our Lord and Saviour day 
by day. Here is one of the devotionals 
from the book:

The Lord Jesus was a young boy when 
He said, “I must be about my Father’s 
business.” I’m reminded of Hazel 
Miskimmin when she had to share a cabin 
with another lady when she left for Brazil. 
After exchanging some pleasantries, the 
lady remarked, “There must be some 
important people on the boat tonight for 
there was a big crowd at the quayside to 
see them off.”

Hazel was a little embarrassed, but 
seized the opportunity to witness for 
her Lord, “Important people indeed. 
Our friends came to see us off. We are 
on the King’s business for we are taking 
the Gospel of the Lord Jesus to Brazil.” 

Hazel’s missionary work had already 
begun before she even reached Brazil. 
There certainly is no business like the 
Father’s business. 

The Father’s business is a great business. 
It is as great as the Father Himself. 
Nehemiah viewed God’s greatness in 
rebuilding the walls of Jerusalem, “I am 
doing a great work, so that I cannot come 
down” (Nehemiah 6:3).  God’s business is 
as broad as the universe, as deep as the 
need of the human heart, as long as the 
ages, and as high as the heavens. 

The Father’s business is a growing 
business. The first disciples had little or 
no resources, no financial backing and 
none of them were university graduates. 
They had to withstand the might of the 
Roman Empire, the intellectual culture 
of the Greeks and the religious prejudice 
of the Jews, yet they turned the world 
upside down for Christ.

The Father’s business is a guaranteed 
business. God’s purpose cannot be 
thwarted, His program cannot be 
diverted, and His power cannot be 
withstood. 

Thank you for taking the time to read 
this latest edition of the Acre In Touch 
magazine. We hope you are encouraged 
as you read of what God is doing in the 
lands of Brazil, Portugal and Lanzarote.

Thank you also for praying for Dr 
Tom and Lucimar Geddis who arrived 
safely home  from Brazil after a delayed 
journey.  We are also grateful for your 
prayers for Dr Bill Woods who was able to 
visit Brazil in April. 



After two years of Pandemic, we were 
able, praise the Lord, to go back to 
Fátima to do the outreach work among 
the pilgrims. And we were able to go 
both in May and June.

In May, a team of five Northern 
Irish and two Portuguese joined us to 
distribute Luke’s Gospel. One of the team 
members, a girl called Marina, is one of 
our daughter’s friends from France. 
Marina is from a very devout Portuguese 
Roman Catholic background. She came 

to Fátima as a pilgrim many times. She is 
now saved and always eager to testify. So 
when our daughter mentioned to Marina 
that we go twice a year to evangelize 
the Pilgrims in Fátima, she contacted 
us and came to help us (all the way from 
Paris). She was so thankful to serve our 
Lord there and to share the truth with 
her fellow Portuguese people. What a 
change the Lord made in her life.

In Fátima, there were less pilgrims than 
before the pandemic but we were able to 
give out many pieces of literature.

We had a great and blessed time 
of fellowship as a team, with lots of 
encouraging conversations. 

S a n t o  A n d r e
P o r t u g a l



On June 10th, ten nationals (from 
our local church and other churches)  
joined us to distribute a CEF  booklet 
for children (Meet the King). June 10th 
is a public holiday and it is a special day 
in Fátima for children. There is a special 
mass for them there and many Catholic 
churches organize a special trip to Fátima 
with children and young teenagers so 
it is a great opportunity for us to give 
out Christian literature. This time again, 
there were less people than usual but we 
were able to give around 3,500 copies of 
these CEF booklets. It was wonderful to 
see the children grabbing the booklets as 
it was a free gift. There in Fátima nothing 
is free so the Good News of the Gospel 
was freely shared. 

Fátima continues to be an open door 
to do evangelism and it is our privilege 
to serve the Lord in that way too. We are 
looking forward to having another team 
join us in October 2022 for another time 
of outreach in this needy town. Thank 
you for your prayers. 

Please pray:
•	 For those who received the 

literature in Fátima
•	 For the upcoming October team
•	 For the continued work in Santo 

Andre

S a n t o  A n d r e
P o r t u g a l



Vítor Coelho is a young man who 
started attending the church in Santo 
André, Portugal,  back in 2019. Originally 
from Porto, he moved to the Alentejo 
area with his work, and sought out a 
church where he could worship God and 
meet other believers. We were pleased 
to have him join us on the recent Fátima 
outreach trip, and as a Portuguese 
national, he was a great help to us in 
connecting with and speaking to the 
Portuguese people. We asked Vítor if he 
would share his testimony with us, and 
this is what he wrote:

I was raised in a catholic family, even 
though when I was a child I knew about 
Jesus, I never got to know the full truth 
of the gospel. So I grew up as an atheist 
and believed in what I learned in school 
and on television. I always was a person 
that questioned everything and liked to 
understand how everything works.

So, as time went on, I started to believe 
in the invisible world and I looked for 
answers, through the internet and other 
people and from my own thinking, I 
read many things and theories about 
the spiritual world, what happens after 
death, about where we came from 
and what is our purpose. Many things 

contradicted themselves and I couldn’t 
find a solid foundation. The pit I found 
myself in got deeper and deeper and was 
filled with even more shadows, and the 
wires of my mind were connected in all 
the wrong ways.

I enjoyed meeting girls, and of course 
I was only after one thing. However, 
one time I met a girl that denied me my 
lustful desires and said that she could 
only be with a man after marriage, and I 
asked why? She said because of her faith, 
that she believed in Jesus, and waiting 
until marriage was the biblical way to 
do things. I didn’t understand, but I 
respected her viewpoint. She was the first 
Christian person I met who became a true 
friend, who cared for me and encouraged 
me to stop smoking, and would see the 
good things in me. Nevertheless, I didn’t 
change my heart.

One day, in the midst of my suffering 
and mental torture and the chaos in my 
heart, I couldn’t take it anymore and so 
I left the University library and walked 
to the hospital to find a psychologist. 
As I got there, I saw at the entrance of 
the hospital, a man whom I knew was 
standing there. We knew each other 
from jiu-jitsu practices, he was a man of 
around 40 years of age.

I greeted him and asked what he was 
doing there. He replied that he was there 
praying for some sick children who were 
in the hospital, and then asked me what 
I was doing there. I replied with the truth 
and opened my heart to him instead of 
simply inventing excuses and saying 
“everything’s alright”.

S a n t o  A n d r e
T e s t i m o n y  o f  V í t o r  C o e l h o 
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   And so, he understood me and my 
suffering and said that I needed God 
in my life, to help me end the chaos in 
my heart. We talked about the Bible, 
and he asked if I wanted to read it and 
so I  installed it on my smart phone. He 
asked me if I had ever prayed, I said no, 
and so he suggested that I do it when I 
got home. And he said that it wasn’t by 
chance that we met, but that God had 
planned this encounter.

   I went back home instead of entering 
the hospital. At home I wrote some 
thoughts on a piece of paper and after 
that, I sat on the balcony floor, looked 
into the sky and said “If you really exist 
I need you to show me, I want to know 
you”.

I started reading the Bible, I read 1 John; 
2 John; 3 John and John’s Gospel, in this 
order.

When reading the Bible a light shone 
into my heart, I knew that those words 
were life and truth, and that God was 
talking directly and personally with me.

I felt peace because I had found the 
way, the solid foundation for my life.

All that was lies was taken away, the 
wires of my mind were reconnected, 
the shadows were repelled and the pit 
was destroyed, instead there was built 
a temple for the Holy Spirit of God to 
dwell. The filthy rags were removed from 
my heart and it was no longer dark with 
sin but washed white and alive with a 
burning flame and I no longer wanted to 
destroy but to build and love.

When reading the gospel, I believed, 
and my soul was saved and now lives 

eternally with Jesus Christ.  Even without 
ever seeing him I believe in him, and I 
want so much to be with him and to see 
his face. That day will come and I long 
for it, and I know it will come because He 
said it.

Did I become a perfect person? No.
Did I become a better person? Yes.

The things that changed are too much 
to be written, and I know that everyday 
God lives and is within me, and He works 
and perfects me.

If God changed my life he can change 
yours too, if you answer His call and 
accept Jesus in your heart, I promise you 
won’t regret doing it.

Did the suffering and hardship of life 
suddenly stop? Is it easy to be obedient to 
God? No! But day by day God is working 
in my life, showing me things, and 
helping me to change, and to deal with 
those difficulties as they come along.

I’m thankful that Jesus has saved me, 
and He is resurrected and is alive, and will 
one day return again.



For the last few years, I have attended 
the Revive Young Adults event and 
last summer I joined some of them to 
distribute Gospel literature into homes 
on the North Coast. As we worked, some 
of the team shared about their past 
experiences doing literature outreach at 
Fátima in Portugal. It sounded like a well-
organised and opportunistic outreach 
event to place a copy of Luke’s Gospel 
into the hands of thousands of souls who 
were on a journey to seek God.

When details of the trip in May were 
released, I applied and researched further 
the goings-on at the famous Roman 
Catholic shrine. However, nothing I read 
prepared me for what I witnessed first-
hand a few weeks later!  

On our first day in Fátima, the team 
split into two groups and we positioned 
ourselves on either side of the main road 

leading to the shrine. I was grouped 
with Nicola, Pastor Aroldo and two 
Portuguese believers. We offered the 
walking pilgrims copies of Luke’s Gospel 
and bottles of water as they climbed the 
long hill in the hot afternoon sun. Sadly, 
many folks declined the literature as they 
were ‘travelling light’ but such was the 
number of pilgrims, those who did accept 
it numbered thousands.

M y  F á t i m a  E x p e r i e n c e
P h i l  B u c h a n a n



It was good to have the Portuguese 
folk with us as some people did engage 
in conversation about spiritual matters 
but there were so many people passing 
by, Nicola and myself were kept busy 
handing out the literature.

Later that afternoon, we made our way 
to the Basilica (shrine) to see where the 
pilgrims were actually heading! If I’m 
honest I found it quite disturbing and 
dark.  One strange practice I observed 
hundreds of pilgrims doing, was buying 
life-size hollow wax moulds of body 
parts from little stalls around the shrine. 
Luke 19:45-46 immediately sprung to my 
mind!

There were legs, arms, heads, hands, 
hearts and even intestines!  The pilgrims 
would then queue for hours to throw 
these wax moulds into a large furnace. 
Many of them were visibly emotional as 
they did so, hoping their action would 
bring healing to a particular part of their 
body. It was sad watching the people 
doing this and I wondered how their 
already non-biblical view of God would 
be impacted further if they didn’t receive 
the healing they were seeking.  

The next day (Friday) was the largest 
mass of the pilgrimage so we split into 
groups of two and positioned ourselves 
on all the exit roads. As people left, we 
gave out thousands of Gospels in an 
hour.  I guess many of them thought it 
was an official souvenir of Fátima, but 
we pray they read it and the Holy Spirit 
opens their eyes to the truth!

Only Eternity will reveal the full impact 
of literature distribution and the power 
of God’s written Word in the hands of 
the unsaved.  A living testimony of this is 
Marina, who previously came to Fátima 
as a seeking pilgrim, completely blind to 
the Gospel, but joined our team this year 
as a born-again believer, on fire for the 
Lord, seeking to point others to Christ.

 



The International Evangelical Church 
of the Algarve (IECA) is where our 
missionaries Mark and Judith Loney, 
Barry and Raquel Henry, and Glenn 
Bowden are based. In response to the 
growing need for places of refuge for 
Ukrainian people fleeing their country 
because of the ongoing war, the church 
has been able to offer a number of 
families a safe place to live, and to help 
them integrate into the local Portuguese 
area.

One of the things the church has been 
able to do, with the help and support 
of the congregation, is to rent a house 
near to Faro Airport which is equipped to 
house 4 families. After a 30 hour journey 
by bus, and car, these families arrived 
and got settled into the house, and 
others too arrived and were helped by 
other members of the congregation. 

It soon became obvious that there are 
many challenges ahead for these people, 
such as the language barrier, health 
requirements, schooling and the need for 
work etc. But the church members again 
stepped forward and offered help, with 
Portuguese language lessons, offering to 
transport people to various places, and 
simply offering them Christian friendship 
by inviting them out for coffee or for a 
meal.

“We are so thankful to the members 
of our congregation who donated so 
many things for the rented house, such 
as fridges, beds, a sofa and kitchenware, 
all to help the lives of these people to be 
more comfortable in the middle of their 
turmoil”.

“We are currently looking for a smaller 
house or apartment for Sergii and Igor, 
who both want to stay in Portugal. They 
are both Christians and have a very 
positive attitude despite their situation.

 And so we ask for prayer for this that 
God would provide accommodation, 
transport and fellowship for them. It 
has been a joy for us to welcome the 
Ukrainians into our church meetings, and 
we look forward to having them with us 
for this time, to worship God together, 

V a l e  J u d e u
P o r t u g a l



Sunday 19th June 2022 was a very 
special day in the life of the Portuguese 
speaking church at IECA. Barry Henry 
writes:

“We had 8 candidates who obeyed the 
command given by Jesus to be baptised. 
It is always a special occasion for the 
church when this happens. We had two 
Brazilians, one Belarussian, one Northern 
Irish, and four Portuguese (one of which 
was our daughter Becky), who passed 
through the waters of baptism. 

We held the baptisms at the beach in 
the nearby seaside town of Quarteira, 
and it was a great witness to those who 

watched or were curious as to what was 
happening. 

Pray for them as they continue their 
journey as disciples for Jesus wherever 
they may go. We thank the Lord as 
always for His faithfulness towards us 
and the work amongst the Portuguese 
speaking contingent of the local church 
here. May God continue to bless you all 
as you continue to pray for us.

and to see Him work in their lives and 
circumstances, and we pray that many 
would find the Saviour in the middle of 
this trial that they are going through.

We would also ask for prayer as well for 
the ongoing situation in the Ukraine that 
very soon there would be a ceasefire, 
and that its people could once again live 
peacefully in their country”.

As a mission we continue to pray for 
this humanitarian work which is being 
undertaken by the church, that God 
would help in every way, and that the 
church would also be blessed in having 
the Ukrainian people join with them at 
the church week by week.

V a l e  J u d e u
P o r t u g a l

Please pray:

•	 That we may find an apartment for 
Sergii and Igor. 

•	 For the ongoing situation in 
Ukraine and that there would be 
an end to the war.

•	 For those who went through the 
waters of baptism, that they may 
continue their journey as disciples.



Mission Impossible?
On one of his last days on this earth Jesus said to his 
disciples:” There are many people in this world that don’t 
know me yet. I want all of them to hear about God and me. 

I want you to go and tell them what you have seen, all the 
miracles and all the lessons I taught you. But they also 
should hear that I love them and died for them and that 
they can have forgivenesses of their sin. They need to know 
that there is only one way to heaven and that is through 
me!” The disciples knew all that. They have seen with their 

own eyes how Jesus healed the sick, fed the hungry and even made a dead man alive 
again. They have followed Jesus through the country and He has taught them so 
many things. They were there when Jesus got arrested and crucified. But they were 
also there when Jesus defeated death and came alive again. They knew all that but for 
that was not enough for Jesus. “ You know all this. And now you have to go and tell the 
rest of the world!” Maybe the disciples looked at each other and thought:” We are just 
a few. We are just simple people. Some of us are only fisher men. Can we really do it? 
Are we good enough to do it?”

But Jesus chose to give them this very important Mission:”Go and Tell!”

They should be messengers for him around the whole world: Messengers of the Good 
News.

Jesus wants everyone to know Him. He wants the world 
to know that He loves them and wants to forgive them. 
Yes, that includes you! Maybe you think you are to bad 
to become a friend of Jesus. But that is exactly why Jesus 
came to this world, died on the cross and rose again. He 
came and died for your sins, for all the bad things you did 
and still do and all the bad thoughts you have, If you believe 
that and believe in Jesus, He will take away your sin and will 
forgive you. 

That is the Good News that Jesus wants everyone to hear. 

Hello Boys and Girls!

Did you know that our Mission has not only 
this page dedicated to you but also has a whole 
magazine just for you?

On this page you will read about different 
Missionaries and their amazing stories around the 
world.

If you are interested to receive our Kids-magazine in the future, let us know and we 
will send it directly to you.

Send us an email with your address to acrekids@acregospelmission.org



If you are already a child of God, He wants you to be a Messenger of this Good News 
too. It doesn’t matter how old you are or how good you are in school. God doesn’t 
look for any qualification. He wants you to simply tell the people around you about 
Jesus’ love.

Are you afraid to do it? The disciples were afraid too. But before Jesus left the earth he 
said to them:” Do not be afraid! I will be with you always!”

That is so good to know. Jesus will help you to be a 
messenger for Him. He will help you to find the right words 
and to find the people to talk to. 

Jesus will return soon. We don’t know when. But we can 
look forward to it and be happy about it. We can be sure 
he is coming, because He promised it. In the meantime we 
can take our job, our Mission, serious and start telling the whole wide world about the 
Good News! 

That is what our Mission and our missionaries do in Brazil, Portugal and Lanzarote. 
And you can do it too. In your school, neighbourhood and family.

Will you join the great Mission? Are you up for the challenge?

Don’t forget: Jesus is always with you and with Him it is never a Mission Impossible!

If you wish to get the expanded version with quizzes, crafts and more, 
just let us know through the email address below.

We hope you will enjoy reading about how God is using ordinary 
people to spread the Good News around the globe!

This magazine will be sent to you free of charge four times in a year. Please tell us if 
you prefer it as a pdf file or a printed version. After a small summer break, we will start 
with a new missionary story around September. 



Pastor Anderson and his wife Vivaine 
have recently taken over the work in 
the church at São Paulo do Potengi, in 
the North East of Brazil. They replaced 
Pastor Diego and his wife Suzanna, who 
followed the call of God to move to the 
town of Sousa, in the state of Paraíba, to 
work with the church there. This is Pastor 
Anderson’s report of the work he has 
recently taken up:

After a period of prayer and 
conversation, the Lord directed us to the 
church in São Paulo do Potengi. We are 
very happy and excited to be serving the 
Lord at this church. When we moved to 
the town, the journey took us eight hours 
by car. We travelled there with another 
Pastor called Paulo, and thankfully this 
made the journey less tiring. However, 
when we arrived, our bodies reacted to 
the change in climate, and we all became 
sick for a few days. After taking some 
medicine for a few days we all returned 
to good health once again. We are 
thankful for the prayer support of our 
other colleagues in the mission, and for 
those who kept in contact with us to find 
out how things were going.

Let me tell you about some of the 
activities we have been involved in at 

the church. On Thursday’s we have the 
Bible study, which is a time of praise, 
fellowship and teaching. It is a time that 
is set aside each week for the teaching 
of the scriptures, and to reinforce our 
Biblical understanding. These have been 
special times together as we learn more 
from scripture.

On Saturday’s we meet again in the 
church for the children’s work. We are 
thankful for the children who come 
along, and of course we pray that more 
boys and girls would come along to hear 
about the good news of the gospel.

On Sunday’s we have our weekly 
meeting in the church, which is again a 
time to come and worship God, for the 
breaking of bread, and for the preaching 
of the Word. Most Sunday’s we gladly 
welcome visitors to our church, and our 
prayer is that those still unsaved would 
give their lives to Jesus. We pray for 
maturity among our church members, 
as they grow and learn more about the 
faith.

Another important meeting which 
takes place weekly is our prayer meeting. 
This is a time of prayer for the needs of 
our church, our activities and for those 
who are still unsaved. Alongside these 

S a o  P a u l o  d o  P o t e n g i
P a s t o r  A n d e r s o n



Please pray:
•	 For the continuing childrens work
•	 For that the unsaved would give 

their lives to Jesus
•	 For Francisco, that he would grow 

in his faith
•	 For the plans to further reach out 

into the community

weekly events we also have our times of 
outreach and evangelism. We go from 
door to door in the town, offering people 
gospel literature, and the opportunity to 
talk to us and ask questions. We thank God 
for a man called Francisco, who started 
coming along to the various meetings in 
the church. Recently he spoke with me 
and acknowledged that he understood 
he was a sinner, and wanted to give his 
life to Jesus. What joy it was to lead this 
man to the Lord. We ask for prayer for 
our future plans that we have to further 
reach out into the community. We want 
to offer music lessons to people, we want 
to go out and do open air meetings, and 
we want to hold meetings in people’s 
homes. All of these activities have one 
goal in mind; to bring us into contact with 
people, and to give us an opportunity to 
share the gospel message with them. 
Thank you for praying for us and the 
work here in this part of Brazil.

S a o  P a u l o  d o  P o t e n g i  i s  a 
m u n i c i p a l i t y  i n  t h e  s t a t e 
o f  R i o  G r a n d e  d o  N o r t e  i n 
t h e  N o r t h e a s t  r e g i o n  o f 
B r a z i l .

T h e  v i l l a g e  w a s  u p g r a d e d 
t o  t h e  s t a t u s  o f  a  t o w n  i n 
1 9 3 8  a n d  h a s  a  p o p u l a t i o n 
o f  1 7 , 7 2 0  .



Pastor Marcelo and his wife Ana 
Cristina recently began working with 
the church in Serra do Doutor. This 
church was previously looked after by 
Pastor Iranildo, who is the Pastor of the 
church at Campo Redondo. They prayed 
concerning the possibility of someone 
to come and help them with this church, 
and the Lord led Marcelo and his family 
to take up the task. Pastor Marcelo sends 
the following report:

We want to thank God for the great 
opportunity we have in serving Him here 
on the mission field. We also thank you, 
for your prayers for us and for this work 
here in Serra do Doutor. As a family we 
are in the process of adapting to this 
new place God has called us to. We have 
taken time to familiarise ourselves with 

S e r r a  d o  D o u t o r
P a s t o r  M a r c e l o

the brothers and sisters of the church, as 
well as various tasks that come with the 
role of Pastor.

We have meetings in the church two 
times per week. We meet together on 
Thursday nights, and also on Sunday 
afternoons. We are thankful to those 
who normally join us each week for 
these meetings, and also for some of 
the members of the church at Campo 
Redondo who come and support the 
work and give help.

We also go to the church at Malhada 
Vermelha once a month to give 
assistance to the congregation there. In 
our church here in Serra do Doutor, we 
are thankful for the use of a loudspeaker, 
which can reach the houses further away 
from the church building. People around 
the church can now hear music, the 
preaching, and the announcements and 
invitations to other meetings.

In May we were able to commence 
some discipleship studies in the home of 
a man called Edson, and also in the home 
of a lady called Lucia. In each home 
other family members still not saved also 
listened in as we taught from scripture.

And so we would ask you to pray for 



E x c i t i n g  N e w s
Acre would like to congratulate 

Jeffrey and Marianna on the 
birth of their daughter, Emma 
Joy Ferguson.

Please pray:
•	 That Pastor Marcelo and family 

would adapt to their new 
surroundings

•	 For the new converts, that they 
would grow in their faith and love 
for God

•	 For the members of the church, 
that they would become more 
involved in the work

•	 That Pastor Marcelo would find a 
house that suits their needs

these new converts that they would 
continue to grow in their knowledge 
and love for the Lord Jesus, and that 
they would be able to be a good witness 
to their family members who are still 
unsaved.

We also ask you to pray for the other 
members of our church that they would 
become more involved in reaching out to 
others with the gospel, and that the fear 
of man which sometimes creeps in would 
be overcome as they try and witness to 
their neighbours, family members and 
friends. On a personal level can we ask 
you to pray that we would soon be able to 
find a house to rent that suits our needs 
and is within the local area where we 
want to be. Thank you for your interest in 
this work and may God bless you richly.



Pastor Diego and his wife Suzanna, 
along with their children, are serving the 
Lord in the town of Sousa, in the state 
of Paraíba. They had previously been 
working in São Paulo do Potengi, and 
have recently moved there to take up the 
work in Sousa. Pastor Diego writes:

“Firstly I want to thank you for all your 
prayers for us, your prayers are very 
important to us here. We are in Sousa 
now a bit over five months, and we 
praise God for how we as a family have 

adapted to life here. We thank God that 
already after this short time the church 
has become very motivated in the area 
of outreach and evangelism.

Since being here I have been trying to 
create the mentality that the church must 
multiply, make disciples and plant new 

churches. We are called to proclaim the 
Good news of the gospel to all men. And 
so, we have been holding meetings in the 
streets, especially in the area of Alto do 
Cruzeiro, where we want to plant a new 

S o u s a ,  P a r a í b a
P a s t o r  D i e g o



Please pray:
•	 That the church would get 

involved in the new outreach.
•	 For guidance in the new outreach.
•	 For our son Enoque that he would 

be restored to full health.

church. We have been holding meetings 
in the homes of various brothers and 
sisters from the church, giving them the 
opportunity to come along and hear 
from God’s word.

Alongside these meetings, every 
Saturday we have been going out on the 
streets of this district, in specific areas, 
distributing leaflets, and stopping to 
speak with people as they pass by and 
having the opportunity to read the bible 
with them and talk to them about the 
gospel.

We ask you to pray that all the church 
would get involved in this new project, 
and that the Holy Spirit would work and 
move in this district, that many souls 
would be saved.

Pray also that we would have much 
wisdom and guidance in this new work, 
we want to do this work to the best of 
our ability as we seek to expand God’s 
kingdom.

I want to take this opportunity also to 
thank you all for your prayers for our 
family, and our two children Isaque and 
Enoque. We especially want to thank 
you for praying for our son Enoque. For a 
while now he has been having difficulties 
with his health, and the doctors have 
discovered that he has some allergies 
which were causing him to be unwell. 
Thankfully he is doing much better now. 
God bless each of you.

S o u s a  i s  a  m u n i c i p a l i t y  i n 
t h e  s t a t e  o f  P a r a í b a  i n  t h e 
N o r t h e a s t  r e g i o n  o f  B r a z i l .

I t  l i e s  i n  t h e  r e g i o n  c a l l e d 
t h e  V a l l e y  o f  t h e  D i n o s a u r s , 
a n d  h a s  a  p o p u l a t i o n  o f 
6 9 , 7 2 3 .



After 3 long years since our last team 
went to Lanzarote, one of the team said 
“It feels like we have just come home”. 
The warmth of welcome from the church 
family is always a great blessing and the 
encouragement from Pastor Ricardo & 
Sandra as we anticipate another two 
weeks of outreach with them. 

Lyndsey from the team writes; “The 
first couple of days after we arrived, we 
started to get all the preparations done 
for the Coffee Mornings and the Camp at 
Church. The Coffee outreach was a real 
answer to prayer as many unsaved came 
in with some asking many questions. 
Three people received Bibles and some 
amazing conversations were had. Some 
had never heard the Gospel before! 
One lady who attended on her own the 
first morning brought her boyfriend the 
next morning again. She had rented a 
Bible out of the local library and showed 
definite signs of searching for something 
to fill the emptiness in her life. Please 
pray for Celine and Carlos. What a 
blessing to see them attend the church 
services each week when the team were 
there and have continued to attend since 
then. Carlos said after the first time he 
came to the church service that it was 
“awesome”. 

Our second week was Camp at Church. 
Although it was slightly different this 
time because of covid restrictions, over 
60 children registered to come along 
each day to the church for the various 
activities. Some of the children had a 
little bit of Bible knowledge while many 
of them had never heard the Gospel 
before. The theme of the week was The 
Wordless Book and what a blessing it 
was to see the children drinking in every 
word. Proof of this was when they were 
answering the questions for the quiz. 
Singing, memory verses, quizzes, sword 
drill, hotspot, crafts and games were 
all part of the camp at church each day. 
Over 40 children went home with copies 
of God’s Word. The parents were invited 
to attend on Friday afternoon to hear 
what we had been teaching the children 
through the week. At the end of the 
meeting, Keith asked that if any of the 
parents would like a copy of God’s Word 
for themselves, that there were some 
available. We know of three parents 
that got one. We were very thankful for 
those who translated for us and for the 
wonderful cooks who made delicious 
meals for the children every day. Camp 
wouldn’t have been possible without 
them!” 

A r r e c i f e
L a n z a r o t e



The team were involved in the church 
services, preaching, testifying and 
singing. It was a great opportunity and 
a great privilege to serve the Lord in 
Lanzarote. Thank you for your faithful 
prayers and support for this work. Please 
pray for Ricardo & Sandra and the church 
family as they continue to build on the 
work that has been done over the past 
weeks. A number of new contacts have 
been attending the church services over 
recent weeks and we ask prayer for the 
salvation of souls”.

Another team member Joanna said; 
“It was amazing to see how the children 
responded to what they had been taught 
in God’s Word each day and to see the 
look on their faces when they became 
owners of their first Bible.”

Thank you to everyone who took the 
time to pray for us, and who supported 
us in every way, we truly are grateful. 
May God bless the work that was done 
for His honour and glory, and may there 
be many souls saved in the coming days 
in the country of Lanzarote.

Please pray:

•	 For the many contacts from the 
coffee outreach

•	 For all the kids who attended the 
camp

•	 For the parents of all the children

A r r e c i f e
L a n z a r o t e
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